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E​ditor’s ​N​ote ~ 
Dear Readers,  

 
​Welcome to our third edition of PRINT Magazine, Cowbridge Comprehensive School's                        

student magazine. This month we have some festive treats in store to get you                           

warmed up for the big event. In our gift wrapped issue, you can find some fantastic                               

ways to spice up your Christmas: learn how to lower the environmental impact of                           

your Christmas with Cerys’ thought provoking piece, ​I'm Dreaming of a Green                       

Christmas ​; delve deep into strange traditions from around the world with C.                       

Lisk-Lewis and, if you're looking for a Christmas book to bury your nose into, then ​A                               

Book for Christmas ​is right up your street. We also have a special feature about the                               

Remembrance Service that took place on the 9th November (by Alice Coe) that will                           

be making an appearance in the Glamorgan Gem! In this issue, you might see some                             

names you don't recognise; we'd like to say a warm welcome to our new writer,                             

Cerys Wood, and our guest writer, Alice Coe. 

 
From all of us at PRINT, we hope you can find something useful to read this month and                                     

enjoy our Christmas issue. And, once again, we’d like to say a huge thank you to the                                 

support of staff, students, and readers that we’ve received in the last few months                           

(without whom we couldn’t be as proud as we are of the success of our publication)! 

 
 
Have something you want published?  

Send it to us at ​print@cowbridgecs.co.uk   
 

 

 
All image credit to original artists  

mailto:print@cowbridgecs.co.uk


 

I’m Dreaming Of A Green Christmas  
C​erys​ W​ood 

 
Christmas ​is fast approaching and so the manic last-minute shopping begins. But with every lego-set,                            
spa kit, makeup palette and advent calendar comes a mountain of single use plastic and non                               
recyclable material. These gifts are then wrapped, so back to the shops the people go, to purchase                                 
108 million rolls of wrapping paper of all varieties: glittery, spotty, christmassy, boys paper, girls                             
paper, paper for grandma and paper for grandad. Not only this, but the meat industry also thrives off                                   
your carnivorous uncle coming over for christmas dinner and you having to provide a mighty spread                               
of turkey, pigs in blankets, a roast ham and chicken. Unfortunately, it appears that the happiest                               
time of the year has become the most wasteful. But have no fear, the elves’ production line need                                   
not grind to a halt. There are simple switches we can make to ensure Christmas still has the same                                     
sparkle, without destroying the planet. 
 
This year, your household will undoubtedly contribute to the 100 million black bags of packaging and                               
gift wrap thrown away over the Christmas period. As the gifts continue to pile in, so does the rubbish                                     
and before you know it you’re watching the Queen’s speech half submerged. But luckily this year will                                 
be different, simple brown wrapping paper can be primped and preened to meet all your aesthetic                               
needs and it can also be easily recycled. Why not add some evergreens? Or a ribbon which can be                                     
taken off and reused for Granny’s birthday in the new year? However beautiful and sparkly glitter                               
wrap is, it is a nightmare when it comes to the actual wrapping process - your sellotape will be                                     
rendered useless, it doesn’t stick to anything. It cannot be recycled either, so why bother; it’s                               
overpriced, tricky and frankly, not worth the hassle. Save the planet instead - one roll of brown                                 
paper at a time. 
 
Here in the UK, we are known to splurge on our annual Christmas day dinner - £159 million to be                                       
precise. After days of slaving over the stove, a feast fit for Henry VIII and his court blesses the family                                       
table only for, on average, 3 whole platefuls of food to be thrown out after the festivities are over.                                     
Last year, the UK consumed nearly 10 million turkeys on the 25th with people who don’t even like                                   
meat or turkey admitting they would have some. The equivalent of 2 million turkeys are then thrown                                 
out during the following days. Why do we see meat as a necessity for a happy Christmas? I,                                   
personally, am partial to a Lidl nut roast. Unsurprisingly, 17.2 million brussel sprouts are thrown                             
away- fair enough, those things are disgusting- but, why buy them in the first place then? Save your                                   
£4.99 and treat yourself to something that doesn’t taste like a regurgitated slug.  
 
It appears that we can all experience a fun and joyful Christmas without it being at the expense of                                     
the ozone layer, so why not give it a go in your family? Let’s switch to brown paper, use smaller                                       

turkeys and go easy on the sprouts this year. Have a new ​GREEN ​Christmas​! 
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Fried Chicken, Burnt Goat ​and ​ Other Christmas Oddities 

- C. Lisk-Lewis - 
 

Many of us will agree that Christmas ​‘tis the season to be jolly​; perhaps it is the communal                                   

spirit, the warmth of a glowing fire, the occasional snowfall and distasteful wooly jumpers? Nope, it’s                               

probably the presents. However, beyond the spirit of consumerism, there is slightly more to this                             

festive season than meets the eye. 

Most of us probably imagine a roast turkey, mince pies and the ever-controversial sprouts to be                               

the foods of Christmas but how about a bucket of KFC? Well, following an especially persuasive                               

campaign in the 1970’s — “ ​Kurisumasu ni wa Kentakkii! ​” or “ ​Kentucky for Christmas! ​” — that fast food                                 

chain managed to become the national festive food in Japan and remains so to this day! In fact, every                                     

Christmas, people order their fried chicken months in advance or queue up for hours just for a bucket                                   

of KFC. 

From fast food we turn to horror; everybody knows every hero needs a villain and apparently the                                 

same applies to Santa Claus. Each year in Austria, Santa’s understandably less popular evil accomplice,                             

Krampus, goes about punishing the naughty children by stealing their presents or more traditionally,                           

putting them in his basket to drown, eat or send to Hell — a very effective method of correcting                                     

misbehaviour. For a little while, the Krampus tradition was prohibited under the Dollfuss Regime but                             

fortunately it resurfaced twenty or so years ago; I guess they weren’t letting anybody ​Krampus their                               

style. ​Sorry. 

Now for burnt goats! Believe it or not, in Sweden, a massive goat is constructed every year from                                   

hay, wooden beams and more recently… ​Fiber ProTector Fireproof ​. This structure is called the ‘Gävle                             

Goat’ and has been destroyed ​twenty-nine times since its first appearance in 1966 - illegally. One                               

arsonist has been on the Swedish ‘ ​Most Wanted’ ​List or ‘ ​Efterlyst​’, whilst another group actually                             

hacked the security cameras watching the goat and struck armed with lighters when the bodyguards                             

retreated. Of course, one American tourist was also arrested after burning down the Gävle Goat as he                                 

thought it was a “tradition”, eventually escaping without paying any fine. If one thing is for sure, you                                   

really can’t fault the vandals for their lack of creativity; instead of a fiery end, in both 1976 and 2016                                       

it was hit by a car. 

It all makes Britain look a bit dull, doesn’t it? 
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   A Book for Christmas 
- Adam Durrant - 

 
In my family, we have our own Christmas traditions, as I’m sure you do too, and a                                 
big one is the Christmas book. It's by no means unheard of and no doubt it is part                                   
of a fair few family Christmases across the country. As we travel long distances                           
to meet relations, the Christmas book usually comes in the form of an audiobook                           
that makes a great time passer on long journeys. Some years, it is the same                             
book, but we like to mix it up now and then. Here are a few of our favourites. 
 

The first is the Harry Potter series. Although not exclusively ‘Christmassy’,                     
there is a certain festive mood about them and they have their fair share of                             
yuletide moments: the Yule Ball in ‘Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire’, Christmas                           
at 13 Grimmauld Place with the Weasleys in ‘The Order of The Phoenix’ or the                             
more melancholy visit to Godric’s Hollow in ‘The Deathly Hallows’. In fact, any                         
one of the series will do. Perhaps, the most committed readers amongst you                         
might even make all seven, but that might take some planning. 
 

In this season of light, darkness is a strong theme in ‘The Dark is Rising’ by                               
Susan Cooper; the second book in ‘The Dark is Rising’ sequence. Fortunately, for                         
those of you new to the series, ‘The Dark is Rising’ does not need any prior                               
knowledge of previous events in the sequence. In fact, it is quite often that                           
people read ‘The Dark is Rising’ first, at least, that's what I did. Not only does it                                 
make a fantastic Christmas story, it is set over the Twelve Days of Christmas, (it                             
starts slightly earlier on the Winter Solstice) so it can be read in real time if you                                 
have time to fit reading in on the big day amongst all the family frivolities. 
 

Now we come round to one of my absolute favourites: ‘The Box of Delights’                           
by John Masefield. As its name suggests, it is a book to delight: telling a tale of                                 
ancient magic, modern adventure and the scrobbling the clergy, it conjures a real                         
sense of Christmas spirit. 
 
  For the most part, Christmas tends to be regarded as a cheerful time of year,                             
but there is a tradition of telling ghost stories at Christmas. The most famous of                             
all is, of course, the classic ‘A Christmas Carol’ by Charles Dickens. Despite                         

 
All image credit to original artists  



 

dealing with things more suited to a nightmare, the story of Ebenezer Scrooge                         
reminds us of some true Christmas values. On the same theme, M.R James is                           
great for those who crave something really scary. I don't really have a particular                           
favourite story, but something like ‘Canon Alberic's Scrapbook’, 'The Mezzotint’ or                     
'The Tractate of Middoth’ would be great. Or you could even try a murder mystery                             
from local girl Agatha Christie. 
 

Moving away from the horror, we turn to the melancholy. Hans Christian                       
Andersen is well known for his stories and one that really hits home around                           
Christmas time is 'The Little Match Girl’. Although the ending is tear-jerking, the                         
whole story reminds us, like Dickens’ ‘A Christmas Carol’, just how much we                         
have and how wonderful it all is.’ Other books to consider would be Dylan                           
Thomas' ‘A Child's Christmas in Wales or J.R.R Tolkien's 'Letters from Father                       
Christmas’. 
 
To round off the list, I must mention ‘The Snowman’ by Raymond Briggs. Most of                             
you will probably know the story, either you’ve seen the animation or read it. It                             
just can't be missed off the list. Neither could: 'The Elves and the Shoemaker’ by                             
Hans Christian Andersen, E.E Cummings’ 'Little Tree’ or, of course, Clement C                       
Moore’s 'The Night Before Christmas’. These are perfect for a cozy evening                       
snuggled by the fire, waiting for Father Christmas to come. 
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Whole School Remembrance Service 

                     ~ Alice Coe ~ 
 

​On a wet Friday, 9th November, Cowbridge Comprehensive School joined with the                        

Mayor and Mayoress, representatives from both the British Legion and Cowbridge Old                       

Boys Association, Reverend Stephen Adams, and school governors to pay tribute to                       

those who lost their lives in World War One and the wars since. 

 
Pupils and teachers gathered silently outside on the piazza, accompanied by the school                           

orchestra’s moving performance of Elgar’s ‘Nimrod’. As the guests took their seats, the                         

Headteacher, Mrs. D Thomas, welcomed all and highlighted the poignancy of the                       

event; the coming Sunday, 11th November 2018, marked the centenary of the signing                         

of the Armistice and the end of the Great War. 

 
Rev’d Adams of Holy Cross Church introduced the service, and later reflected on the                             

importance of Remembrance. Other readings and reflections were delivered by Deputy                     

Head Boys Ben Jones (Matthew 5 1-12) and Sukhjosh Aulakh (Mametz Wood by Owen                           

Sheers), with a setting of Flanders Fields performed by the music department. All stood                           

for the Act of Remembrance, during which Mr. Neil Workman read out the names of                             

all those in the local community who died during World War One, World War Two,                             

the Falkland Wars, and in Afghanistan. Wreaths were laid in commemoration by both                         

the Old Boys’ Association and the Head boy and Head Girl, Jack Jenner and Jessica                             

Wadey. The President of the Old Boys’ Association read the Ode of Remembrance                         

taken from Laurence Binyon's poem, "For the Fallen". This was followed by the Last                           

Post, expertly played by Tom Evans, and a period of silence which was respected by all. 

 
A prayer was read in dedication to the new “Tommy” memorial which is now situated in                                 

the school reception as a permanent memorial. This was followed by the Act of                           

Commitment. Jack Jenner and Jess Wadey led the Intercession, where the school                       

 
All image credit to original artists  



 

remembered and prayed for all those who suffer as a result of conflict, including service                             

men and women, civilians, peacemakers and peacekeepers, and leaders. The service was                       

concluded with the Lord’s Prayer, National Anthem, and the Kohima Epitaph read by                         

Seren Lowe of Year 9. 

All those present left the service with respect, remembering the final words “When you go                               

home, tell them of us and say, for your tomorrow, we gave our today”. 

Thank you to everyone who organised, participated in, and attended the Remembrance                         

Service. There was a shared feeling and demonstration of respect for the fallen amongst                           

those assembled. We hope to continue this tradition of whole school remembrance. 
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A​utumn 
Zac Corkhill  

 
Leaves turn brown as they fall to the ground 

Making a lovely rustling sound, 

Wind blowing cold onto my face 

Quickening up its pace, 

Sun takes a turn and turns into snow 

And the rivers slow their flow, 

Light turns to dark as the clocks turn around 

The hunting season starts as they follow the hound, 

Thin coats to thick as it goes cold 

The trees in the forest get older than old, 

How old is old you might ask 

Well my friend that is your task. 
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Children In Need: 
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